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Dear Minister 

The Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2 met on the 6th September 2018 to 

consider a report on Advocacy Services in Bridgend County Borough.  Members 

were updated on the work undertaken to date in developing the provision of 

Independent Professional Advocacy (IPA) services for adults and for children and 

young people, which is being undertaken in response to the Social Services and 

Well-being (Wales) Act 2014 and the Council’s ongoing remodelling plans.

During the meeting the Committee referred to the Revenue Support Grant to support 

advocacy services and questioned officers on the duration of the funding and 

whether this could be at risk due to the pressures in the Medium Term Financial 

Strategy.  The Committee was informed that the responsibility for advocacy had 

been identified in the Social Services and Wellbeing (Wales) Act 2014 and the 

authority had developed an Independent Professional Advocacy (IPA) service as 

part of core funding.  The current contract for IPA was for 2 years, with the possibility 

of extending the contract for a further 2 years’ duration.  Members were informed 

that future budget was difficult to predict but the provision of advocacy services is a 

statutory requirement and is part of core funding. 

The Committee therefore asked that I write to you on their behalf as they were 

concerned that grant funding from Welsh Government was at risk and that it was 

vital to support the delivery of the service.   Members believe that funding for the 



delivery of IPA services should be prioritised and supported within Welsh 

Government, just as it is within the Authority.  

I look forward to hearing from you with a response and some reassurance around 

the future funding to ensure the delivery of this vital service   

Yours sincerely  

Councillor Cheryl Green 

Chairperson Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2 

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg. Rhowch wybod i ni os yw eich dewis iaith yw’r Gymraeg. We welcome 
correspondence in Welsh. Please let us know if your language choice is Welsh.


